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John Gile presented the invocation at this week’s meeting.  
With what is going on, I thought it would be to have in this 
newsletter. 

Gracious God, 

We are thankful to be living in a land that affords its citizens 
the precious gift of liberty and democracy, a land where we 
can enjoy the privilege of choosing our leaders.  May we nev-
er take this privilege for granted, and may we always be re-
minded that we must be diligent in protecting this sacred her-
itage.  May Your gracious blessings rest always upon our be-
loved nation and upon those who defend its shores.  Help 
always to be mindful of our responsibilities to our great na-
tion, to our community, and to our fellow human beings.  We 
ask You, Merciful Father, to endow our leaders with wisdom 
and understanding, patience and courage, to meet the great 
challenges that divide us and that plague the world.  Grant us 
the breadth of vision to build bridges of understanding 
among all citizens of our land.  May we never forget the com-
mon bond of kinship that unites all who were created in Your 
holy image.  May the words that we pray and the deeds that 
we do be acceptable to You, O Lord, Amen. 

Evan Bunch, the January Student of the Month, receives his 
plaque.  Evan has maintained a 3.6 average at Arapahoe HS.  
He is a member of the National Honor Society.  From 2014 
through 2016 he has played varsity soccer.  He is the tea cap-
tain, is on the 2016 1st team all state, and the Centennial 
league player of the year.  He is a member of the Arapahoe 
Singers and was in 15 concerts in December, alone.   

He plans on attending Mesa and then transfer to the U of C 
Boulder to major in Mechanical Engineering. 

John Wiebenge was the speaker and the title of his speech 
was “Cancer is not a Four Letter Word.”  Ten years ago John 
was diagnosed with an aggressive form of prostate cancer 
and was not expected to live 5 years.  He  had robotic sur-
gery, but the robot broke halfway through the surgery.  Next 
he had proton beam radiation treatment in conjunction with 
chemo therapy.  It did not work.  Afterwards he found out 
there was a Chemo Sensitive Test that tests various chemo 
therapies against a culture of his specific tumor.  All in all, 
western medicine was a failure.  John talked a book by Su-
zanne Sommers titled “Knockout: Interviews with Doctors 
Who Are Curing Cancer—And How to Prevent it in the 
First Place.” 

John eventually found a biochemist in San Diego that devel-
oped a special protocol for him.  The protocol takes a holis-
tic approach for curing cancer.  For John he went through an 
IR sauna which is a form of detoxification of the body.  He 
has been taking bee pollen, cayenne pepper and turmeric. 

Needless to say, since John was presenting is story 10 years 
after he was diagnosed and 5 years after he was supposed to 
be dead, the approach he has taken works. 

John advocates being your own advocate and to challenge 
your doctors. 
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UPCOMING 

EVENTS 
JAN 24 JOHN P, ANDRES & 

ROXY—UTILIZING 

WWW.BESTROTARY.COM 

JAN 25—PRIME TIMERS HAPPY 

HOUR AT BAR LOUIE 

JAN 31—CENTENNIAL MAYOR 

CATHY NOONAN 

FEBRUARY 8—BOARD MEET-

ING 

FEB 14—GREG COTTRELL 

FEB 21—RUSS KYNCL:  VI-

SIONS TO DO GOOD 

 

Again, the Blue Marble was elusive.  The 

Jackpot grows to $1417. 

A request was made for all of us to go to the 

Rotary International web site and update 

your profile.  We need greater than 50 per-

cent participation to qualify for an award. 

ROTARY BUSINESS  

Feb 4 Jay Zing’s restaurant is hosting a Chi-

nese New Year—RSVP to jay 

A caution was made about replying to all 

when you receive an e-mail.  It clutters up 

every bodies in box. 

Feb 12/13—Flower pickup and delivery 

 


